Minutes of the Meeting of

Board of Directors

Christopher Columbus Charter School
13th St. Building (South Campus)
March 6, 2019
Directors in Attendance:         Others Present:                                   Excused                                  
Mr. Ray Pescatore                      Mr. Craig Butler, Foundations             Ms. Adrienne Thomas
Ms. Diane Pirollo                       Mr. Ed Poznek, CEO                           Ms. Mary Faustino                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                   
Mr. Herb Schectman                  Mr. Ben Young
Mr. Matt Szelagowski                Ms. Rosemary Dougherty

Dr. Jules Mingroni                      
Mr. Mark Myers                        

The meeting called to order at 4:45 p.m. 
Public Comment: None offered.
Minutes
Minutes of the December 13, 2018 meeting were distributed and reviewed by the Board. 
A MOTION to approve the minutes of the December 13, 2018 meeting was made by Mr. Myers, SECONDED by Mr. Schectman, and unanimously APPROVED by the Board.  
President’s Report: (Mr. Ray Pescatore)
Mr. Pescatore called upon Ben Young to present a Facilities report.
Mr. Young reported that the repairs to the boiler condensate line at the 9th St school had to be expanded to 60ft to complete required repairs.  The cost of repairs was $7,793.
A MOTION to approve the boiler repairs at a cost of $7,793 was made by Mr. Schectman, SECONDED by Dr. Mingroni and unanimously APPROVED by the Board.

Mr. Young stated that floor, tile and other repairs will be completed over the Spring break.

Boiler inspection indicates the need to replace the boiler over the Summer.  Quotes will be presented to the Board.  
The Electrical system is being evaluated for load shedding.
To improve safety, security locks at the school are being upgraded to positive locking devises at a cost of $3,700. 

The parking lot will have plantings - walls are to be determined.
Mr. Young was excused from the meeting at the end of his report.

CEO Report (Mr. Poznek)
Merion Mercy Academy has sent a congratulatory letter to CCCS with names of two former students who have received honors in the 1st semester. Students with Honors must have achieved at least a 3.5 GPA.
CCCS hosted a Food Drive for Philabundance and collected 1126 pounds of food.
The Board was requested to consider an RFP for Auditor proposals.

A MOTION to obtain Auditor proposals was made by Mr. Szelagowski, SECONDED by Dr. Mingroni and unanimously APPROVED by the Board.

There is no news to report from the Charter School Office, which continues to remain unresponsive
The resignations of  R. Sakil , Vodila and Ms. Del Gatto have been received.
A Motion to accept the resignations of R. Sakil, Vodila and Ms. DelGatto, was made by Ms. Pirollo, SECONDED by Mr. Schectman and unanimously APPROVED by the Board.
The resume for new hire Ms. Militello as lunch aide, was presented for the Board’s review.

A MOTION to approve Ms. Militello as lunch aide at an annual salary of $17,000 was made by Mr. Szelagowski, SECONDED by Mr. Schectman and unanimously APPROVED by the Board.
A Human Resource professional may be required to assist on an as-needed basis, part time at an hourly rate of $75/hour.

A MOTION to approve engaging a Human Resource Professional on an as-needed basis, part-time, at an hourly rate of $75/hour was made by Dr.Mingroni, SECONDED by Mr. Myers and unanimously APPROVED by the BOARD.

The owner of the Clarion St. property between parking lots is interested in selling.  

A MOTION to engage a Realtor to negotiate a fair price with the property owner, was made by Mr. Myers, SECONDED by Ms. Pirollo and unanimously APPROVED by the Board.

The Enrollment Summary: Federal Ethnicity and Race report for CCCS, was distributed to the Board.  We have a 902 total students of the 915-920 allocated.  An ad in the South Philly Review is under consideration.
There is concern for a student who is the intended recipient of an education fundraiser totaling $5,000 to date.  The student has lost his parents and is attempting to secure a scholarship to Roman Catholic High School. A Counselor will assist the student’s legal guardian to apply for the scholarship.
A MOTION was made directing all money raised for the student’s high school education fund be held in a secured account by Dr. Mingroni, SECONDED by Mr. Myers and unanimously APPROVED by the Board
Installation of the Parking Lot lights has been completed.

Construction on 13th St. is ongoing.

The lottery for kindergarten is to be held on March 15th.

A MOTION to approve funding for Summer Camp at last year’s level was made by Mr. Szelagowski, SECONDED by Ms. Pirollo and unanimously APPROVED by the Board.

Disposal of antiquated computer equipment from 9th St. has been completed after being wiped clean.

A MOTION to approve disposal of antiquated technology, was made by Ms. Pirollo, SECONDED by Dr. Mingroni and unanimously APPROVED by the Board.

An IP address must be obtained to enable the White Boards and projectors to function at the 9th St. school.
Approval for CCCS’s 20th Anniversary celebration on May 16 at the Waterfall Room is requested.
A MOTION to approve the 20th Year anniversary celebration for CCCS, at a cost not to exceed $4,500, was made by Dr. Mingroni, SECONDED by Ms. Pirollo and unanimously APPROVED by the Board.

A computer server is being researched for the 9th and 13th St. schools. Information to be presented at the next meeting.
Financial Report (Mr. Craig Butler)
The Financial reports for December 2018, January 2019 and February 2019 were submitted and reviewed by the Board.  
February year-to-date shows an Opening Fund Balance of $4,448,331, Revenues of $7,663,385, Expenditures of $5,842,602 and ending Fund Balance of $6,175,013. There were December disbursements of $284,902.04, January disbursements of $252,231.70 and February disbursements of $298,811.40. There was nothing of concern to report.
A MOTION to approve the December 2018, January 2019 and February 2019 Financial reports, was made by Mr. Schectman, SECONDED by Dr. Mingroni, and unanimously APPROVED by the Board.
Next Meeting: April 25, 2019 @ 4:30 pm at 13th St School-South Building
Adjourned:

The public meeting adjourned at 5:55 pm., at that time the Board entered into Executive Session
Respectfully Submitted
Diane Pirollo, Board Secretary
